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Feast of the Month: 
 

Palm Sunday 

April 24 

On Sunday, five days 

before the Passover of 

the Law, the Lord 

came from Bethany to 

Jerusalem. Sending 

two of His disciples to 

bring Him a foal of an 

ass, He sat thereon 

and entered into the 

city. When the multi-

tude there heard that 

Jesus was coming, they 

straightway took up 

the branches of palm 

trees in their hands, 

and went forth to 

meet Him. Others 

spread their garments 

on the ground, and yet 

others cut branches 

from the trees and 

strewed them in the 

way that Jesus was to 

pass…..  

 
Continued on next page 

Dear Youth and Parents, 

 
It is hard to believe that we are about two weeks away from Pascha!  Our next major 

event will be the Holy Friday Retreat here at the Church on April 29th. The retreat 

will begin at the end of the Royal Hours service at 11 A.M. All youth ages 4-18 are 

invited and encouraged to attend.   
 

Missions Walk & Coin Boxws 

Help support Orthodox missionary work around the world by 

bringing your OCMC Mission Coin boxes on Palm Sunday (April 

24.) In addition, the annual Missions Walk will take place on 

June 12th after Divine Liturgy.  
 

Myrrh-Bearers 

All young ladies ages 5-12 are invited to participate in the Myrrh

-Bearers ministry this year for Holy Friday. Please contact 

Presv. Lisa to sign up (Presvlisa@yahoo.com.)  
 

Easter Egg Hunt 

All kids are invited to participate in the Easter egg hunt following the Agape Service 

on May 1st after 12 PM. Kids who want to participate should bring a basket.  Exact 

location of the egg hunt within the church will be announced after the Agape Ves-
pers service.  
 

Please join for the annual Holy Friday retreat on April 29th from 11am-1pm. The 

retreat is for kids in grades K-12. A school excuse note has also been provided in 

this month’s newsletter.  

 

Continued on next page…..  
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Continued…. 

 

and all of them to-

gether, especially the 

children, went before 

and after Him, crying 

out: "Hosanna: 

Blessed is He that 

cometh in the Name 

of the Lord, the King 

of Israel" (John 12:13). 

This is the radiant and 

glorious festival of our 

Lord's entry into Jeru-

salem that we cele-

brate today. 

 

The branches of the 

palm trees symbolize 

Christ's victory over 

the devil and death. 

The word Hosanna 

means "Save, I pray," 

or "Save, now." The 

foal of an ass, and Je-

sus' sitting thereon, 

and the fact that this 

animal was untamed 

and considered un-

clean according to the 

Law, signified the for-

mer uncleanness and 

wildness of the na-

tions, and their sub-

jection thereafter to 

the holy Law of the 

Gospel. 

Reading © Holy Transfigura-

tion Monastery - Brookline, 

MA 

 

Continuedé... 

Do You Know a Foreign Language? – Agape Vespers 

Agape Vespers (also called Vespers of Love) is a Vespers service that continues the 
celebration of Pascha, typically held in the afternoon on the day of Pascha. At this 

service the Gospel reading (John 20:19-25) depicts the first appearance of the risen 

Lord to his disciples, and is recited in many languages symbolizing that the glorious 

resurrection of Christ is proclaimed to all the nations of the world. If you are interest-

ed in reading the Gospel in a specific language, email me at isakellariou@hchc.edu.  
 

Greek Fest Reminder! 

The Greek Fest is around the corner and we need your help! Please contact Karoline 

Faltas if you are interested in volunteering. To sign up, simply contact Karoline  

(karoline.faltas@gmail.com) or visit www.buffalogreekfest.org. Your help is much ap-

preciated!  

Connect with Us! 

Don’t forgot to join our Youth Facebook page to stay up to date on all our current and 

upcoming events. If you do not happen to have a Facebook account, please contact 

me so that I can add you to our youth email list (for all families with kids 2-18.) 

 

Congratulations! 
Sunday School Attendance Stars for March  

5th Grade - Maria Angelica Christakis 

5th Grade - Sofia Davis 

6th Grade - Dominic Cervi 

11th Grade - Julianna Schlabig 

    11th Grade - Nicholas Christakis 

Missions Walk: June 12th 
The Orthodox Christian Mission Center 

(OCMC) spreads the Gospel of Christ and sup-

ports the growth of our Holy Orthodox Church 

throughout the world. This Pan-Orthodox organi-

zation provides aide and assistance that spans 

the globe including countries in Africa, Albania, 

Asia, the Caribbean, Romania, Russia, Mexico, 

the former Yugoslavia, as well as home mission 

parishes throughout the United States of Ameri-

ca! Presently, there are a number of American 

Orthodox missionaries, including ordained clergy 

as well as lay leaders, in many of the above-

named countries. 
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